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WAVERLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LICENSING (GENERAL PURPOSES) SUB-COMMITTEE  
-  12 NOVEMBER 2018

SUBMITTED TO THE LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE MEETING – 
17 JUNE 2019

(To be read in conjunction with the Agenda for the Meeting)

Present

Cllr Simon Inchbald (Chairman)
Cllr Bob Upton (Vice Chairman)
Cllr Maurice Byham

Cllr Patricia Ellis
Cllr Anna James

25. MINUTES (Agenda item 1.)  

The minutes of the meeting which took place on 10 October 2018 were confirmed 
and signed. 

26. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS (Agenda item 2.)  

There were no apologies for absence. 

27. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Agenda item 3.)  

There were no declarations of interest. 

28. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC (Agenda item 4.)  

At 10.05 it was RESOLVED that

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 20 and in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during 
consideration of the following items on the grounds that it is likely, in view of the 
nature of the business to be transacted or the nature of the proceedings, that if 
members of the public were present during the items, there would be disclosure to 
them of exempt information (as defined by Section 100I of the Act) of the 
description specified in paragraph 1 of the revised Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act 
in respect of the following item:

Information relating to any individual (paragraph 1)

29. APPLICATION FOR A NEW PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER'S LICENCE (Agenda item 5.)  

The Sub-Committee considered a report regarding an application for a new 



Licensing (General Purposes) Sub-Committee 2
12.11.18

Private Hire Licence (the application form within the agenda papers was incorrect 
referring also to hackney carriage). 

The driver was in attendance at the meeting and confirmed that he had read and 
understood the papers that he had received. He attended the Sub-Committee with 
his wife and was aided by an interpreter but, during the meeting it became clear that 
he could listen to and respond to questions mostly by himself.  

Members asked questions of the driver and what led to the matters referred to in 
the exempt report. The driver also gave a statement and advised why he was in the 
postion he was in the past and what had changed since then.   

The Sub-Committee withdrew at 10.46am to consider whether or not the driver 
could be given a new private hire drivers licence. Following the Sub-Committee’s 
deliberation the meeting resumed at 11.30am. The Council’s solicitor had been 
asked to advise the Sub-Committee during their deliberations on the wording of 
their decision. The driver did not stay for the conclusion but advised that he would 
receive it in the post/email that day. 

RESOLVED that the driver was not a fit and proper person to hold a Hackney 
Carriage/Private Hire license and revoked it for the reasons as noted in the exempt 
annexe. 

Chairman


